
APPENDIX 3 
TAMESIDE METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 

BUS STOP CLEARWAY (24 HOUR) UNION ROAD, KINGS ROAD AREA, ASHTON-
UNDER-LYNE 2022 

 
Tameside Metropolitan Borough Council proposes to introduce a 24 hour bus stop clearway 
on: 
 
Union Road 
south side 

from a point 5 metres east of its junction with Cowhill Lane for a distance of 
19 metres in a easterly direction. 
 

Union Road 
west side 

from a point 22 metres north of its northerly projected junction with Holden 
Street for a distance of 23 metres in a southerly direction. 
 

Union Road 
south east 
side 

from a point 32 metres south west of its junction with Whitworth Close for a 
distance of 23 metres in a north easterly direction. 
 

Union Road, 
north west 
side  

from a point 2 metres north east of the southerly projected kerbline of 
Whitworth Close for a distance of 19 metres in a south westerly direction. 
 

Kings Road 
south east 
side 

from a point 36 metres north of its junction with Curzon Road for a distance 
of 23 metres in a northerly direction. 
 

Kings Road  
east side 

from its junction with Alderley Street for a distance of 19 metres in a 
northerly direction. 

Kings Road  
west side 

from a point 4 metres south of its junction with Hilton Crescent for a distance 
of 23 metres in a southerly direction.  
 

Kings Road 
east side 

from a point 7 metres north of its junction with New Lees Street for a 
distance of 23 metres in a north easterly direction.  
 

Kings Road 
west side 

from a point 30 metres south west of the southerly projected kerbline of 
Swift Street for a distance of 23 metres in a south westerly direction. 
 

Kings Road 
south side 

from a point 40 metres southwest of its junction with Carr Street for a 
distance of 23 metres in a north easterly direction.  
 

 
A copy of the plan relating thereto may be inspected during normal office hours at Tameside 
One, Market Place, Ashton under Lyne OL6 6BH or be sent to you at your request by e-
mailing trafficoperations@tameside.gov.uk.  
 
If you wish to discuss the proposal please contact Joanne Biddle on 0161 342 2879 or e-mail 
trafficoperations@tameside.gov.uk.  Objections or comments to the proposals stating the 
grounds on which they are being made must be submitted in writing to the undersigned or by 
email to trafficoperations@tameside.gov.uk.  Objections must be made in writing by the 13 
December 2022.  
 
Date: 22 November 2022 
  
E Varnam; Assistant Director of Operations and Neighbourhoods; Tameside One, Market 
Place, Ashton under Lyne OL6 6BH 
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